	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                      Held on 11th April 2016 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Allan Staerck, John Patten, Stuart King, Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Jason Blackmore,
                    Julian Hussey, Tom Gamwell, Stuart Briggs, Sam Guest, Louis Brown, John Bandey, 

                    Nick Hastings.                
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Jamie Livingston, Ayo Fraser, Tony Dommett
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Dean Richards is staying at Haddon House for dinner. Nick has cancelled Tiger booking and club will

     pay Haddon House £50 directly as deposit and clubs only payment for accommodation.

b/ Allan said RFU cannot provide coaches for May L2 course at club, so may have to leave until Sept.

     Otherwise they have offered transport to attend Millfield School or North Dorset RFC. Allan to sort.
c/ Floodlights still waiting on Chris Burton.

d/ Grant of £2,395 applied for from RFU for ladies toilets will be in their May allocation meeting.

     Including £500 from RBS grant will leave £1895 to pay, which LC have agreed to pay half. Allan

     suggested approaching Palmers for help from them.

e/ Tom still to look at aerial. LC have no problem with this.
f/ End of season social. Basic club entertainment for Weymouth and Crewkerne games.

g/ Slipway repair. Clive said he had a quote from Tom Hitt (TMH) of £900 to put in sleepers. There is

    also a suggestion from LC member to build wall. He will contact to resolve.

h/ Jamie has started talks with Karen Hussey on GMS.

I/ Secretary has sent D/Wilts questionnaire on league set-up.

4. Correspondence :
a/ Club has been allocated £500 from RBS for workforce weekend in June to upgrade clubhouse. It 

     requires 4 club members to attend meeting at North Dorset on 27th April. Secretary, Peter, Clive

     Guy Furner will attend.

b/ D/Wilts AGM will be Wednesday 6th July 2016.

c/ Club Accreditation. Chris Burton has re-written accreditation on behalf of club. Allan and secretary
     have reviewed and accepted amendments and Chris will submit to RFU for approval.

d/ Request from LC to in future block book out clubhouse on Monday evenings if necessary.

     Committee feel offer of Nick Neale’s office for meetings was not acceptable. Secretary to inform LC.

e/ Request from RFU to provide info on number of players training and playing this week.

f/ Stuart Briggs said he is now club contact with RFU for international tickets.
	Allan Staerck

Tom Gamwell

Clive Greening

John Patten

John Patten

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £3655.30 having transferred £2,000 from building society to cover international tickets and last payment to coach and referee’s bill.

He said having agreed for 1st team to have a bus for Puddletown trip, only 10 travelled on it and it returned straight after game. He said this cost club £70 unnecessarily. Allan will do stocktake for end of season accounts.

6. VP Report :
Peter said the total donations from VP’s this season is £5,420.  The VP lunch was excellent and with a draw raising £400, the cost to club was £600 with bar taking £1,400 on the day including match day evening international on TV. He has thanked all prize donors and Morrison’s for cheese.
	

	7. Fixtures :
Jason said there are two league games left and memorial game home to Crewkerne, to be confirmed.

	

	8. Captains Report :

Tom said they had two good results against local clubs this month. Lack of front row [players has been a problem, which will be an ongoing problem. He has been down to support juniors some Sundays and helped with coaching. They are planning some social activities for last two home games.

Allan said the team shirts, water bottles and balls had been left outside fitness room from Puddletown game and he did not find them until Monday. Need to more careful in future.
Malcolm Heaver has offered to run a full page advert in Bridport News in summer to advertise club and Tom hoped to run some touch rugby during season

Club Coach : Allan said he has received a letter from Tony Dommett stating he would not be interested in continuing as club coach next season. Allan will send a letter of thanks to him.

Allan has been in discussion with Wes Lewis who is interested in returning to club having been away and would like to gain coaching experience. He is currently an old Level 1 coach.

He played at uni for Cardiff and followed up working at Cardiff Blues and London Irish.

If he gets work in Bridport he would like club to put him through Level 2 coaching and he would become player/coach.

Chris Burton, RDO, has offered to be his mentor and he has offered Gareth and Neville from RFU to give him some guidance. He would like to hire LC hall some weeks and be provided with a basic camcorder to film games. He would also expect to carry out team selection.
Allan to discuss with Les a possible honorarium for expenses if he can be available.

Allan said he proposed to run a Scrum Factory on May 21/22nd and Julian asked if Lineout Factory could be included.
9. Junior Report :
	Allan Staerck

Allan Staerck

	Julian said they were on an end of season winding down with the presentation night on Friday 6th May. They would like to erect an awning on side of clubhouse over pateo area which the LC have agreed to and Julian will cost. They have received a very positive response from Nadine the schools rep for how well the tag festival was run and a letter of thanks has been sent to Morrison’s for sponsoring.

He said there were some U17’s coming to senior level who will need to be safeguarded.


	Julian Hussey

	10. Social Report :
Peter will discuss with Tracey the food for annual dinner, similar to VP lunch and costing. The club will provide cheese board. Julian said U15’s will do the serving and Sam will monitor them.

Tom will check microphone is working and chase last year’s trophy winners.
30 tickets paid for so far and approx. total of 60 distributed.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said coming Saturday will be last game on main pitch before cricket handover. Work Party to take down posts at 12 noon Sunday after junior games.

12. Core Values :      Ongoing revue

	Peter Brook
Tom Gamwell

	13. Club Development :
a/ Publicity : A cheque for £500 to be presented to St. Johns at this Saturdays match with photo.
b/ Dev. Plan :  Ongoing.
c/ Volunteers : Summer advert to encourage more.
d/ School Liaison : Guy will continue to run tag festival. A letter of thanks has been received from a

                                  parent thanking all junior coaches.

e/ Coaching : Covered.

f/ Safeguarding : Sam said she is carrying on next season, but unavailable in early September.

	

	14. Any Other Business : 

a/ John & Pauline will cook food this weekend. Peter to confirm with Tracy for last two home games.

b/ Tom asked for details for AGM and nominated positions. Secretary to provide info and Tom will put

     on facebook and Stuart send to VP’s.

c/ Julian asked who will be doing line marking next season. John Bandey offered to organise but we 
    need to find volunteers or pay someone. Stuart said he will cut lines.

d/ Sam said she will organise U15’s to serve at annual dinner from 6.30pm.

e/ Louis said he will be available to be club approved referee next season and cover club games.

f/ Tom asked about next seasons subscriptions. Will be set at AGM.

g/ Peter will talk to Mark Perkin regarding assisting club next season.

h/ Peter had a request from Port Bredy majorettes to perform at next game. Committee thought

    this would be unsuitable for young girls.

i/ RBS work party weekend 25th June. Julian, Stuart and Tom to circulate info. For volunteers.

j/ Allan, Peter and Julian will combine to organise sponsors draw for next season. Tom will contact

   suppliers for purchase of shirts.

k/ Catering next season has to be organised and either another Tracey or volunteers. 

No further business, the meeting closed 9.30pm
Next meeting will be Monday 9th May

Allan Staerck

Chairman


	John Patten

Peter Brook

Allan/Peter/ Julian/Tom
Committee



	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


